## TOWN OF TUNBRIDGE SELECTBOARD MEETING MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 26, 2017

Present: Gary Mullen, John O'Brien, Mike McPhetres, Rodney Hoyt, Jackie Higgins, Ingrid VanSteamburg, Brenda Field, Kathy Galluzzo and Scott Farnsworth

Meeting called to order 6:00 p.m.

## **Road Foreman Report:**

Paving will start later this week.

Grader door to be repaired.

Ton Truck is back in shop for repairs.

Once Pike completes paving, shoulder work will be completed and will rent a sweeper. Robbie Wheatly requesting brush be cut on corner so he can see Brent Lindstrom coming.

Truck #5 may have to get sent in for more repairs.

## **New Business:**

**Planning Commission** – Ingrid and Brenda submitted Town Plan to Selectboard for review will before 10/24/17 public hearing. John made motion to have public hearing on town plan on 10/24/17. Mike second. So moved. Jackie to post notices of hearing.

Planning Commission also discussed Selectboard Member on Planning Commission. Talk of revolving members of Selectboard going to meetings. Terms of Planning Commission being reviewed. They are out of sequence.

Special Events approved for Town Clerk signature.

**Transfer Station** - No Electronic Signs at Transfer Station will be taken care of by Friends of the Transfer Station.

**Truancy Issues** - Kathy Galluzzo and Scott Farnsworth in to discuss Truancy Officer vacancy. Scott will speak with Vermont State Police in regards to handling Truancy issues.

Approved Payroll and Orders.

Approved Minutes.

John made motion to adjourn at 8:20 p.m. Mike second. So moved.

Gary Mulleh

John O'Brien

Mike McPhetres